STATE OF CONNECTICUT



OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT

Intergovernmental Policy and Planning Division

September 19, 2022

Brookfield First Selectman Tara Carr tcarr@brookfield.gov

Dear First Selectman Tara Carr:

The Office of Governor Lamont and the Office of Policy and Management congratulate the Town of Brookfield on a \$500,000.00 grant award through the 2022 Small Town Economic Assistance Program (STEAP) for the following project:

PROJECT NAME: Brookfield Market Area Sewer System

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: Sewer line extension

STEAP AWARD: \$500,000.00 MUNICIPAL MATCH: \$313,696.75

Other Comments (if applicable): CEPA Scoping Required. Possible EIE and SHPO

This letter does not constitute a contract. Do not proceed with any anticipated STEAP-funded project work until you have a fully executed contract signed by both the municipality and the administering agency in place. Receipt of STEAP funds will be contingent upon your compliance with the rules, regulations and any contractual terms required by the administering agency.

The Department of Energy and Environmental Protection will administer your award and handle all aspects of your project. This award letter and your application documents will be provided to DEEP.

Please contact your administering agency through Alison Chase, at Alison. Chase@ct.gov, as soon as possible to begin the grant contract process.

Congratulations and best of luck with your project.

Sincerely,

Martin L. Heft Undersecretary

C: Municipality STEAP File Alison Chase